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Department News/Faculty Notes

Helen Walker had a very inspiring time this summer doing research in Kenya interviewing teens orphaned by HIV/AIDS who have sponsors so that they can go to high school.  They all had such high hopes for their lives because of their chance to be educated. 

Dr. Matthew Roth received a grant from the college to do research for a scholarly article at the New York Public Library.  In May, he traveled to the Berg Collection archive at the NYPL, where he was able to investigate page proofs and manuscripts related to the composition and revision of Vladimir Nabokov’s novel, Pale Fire.

Crystal Downing’s third book, Changing Signs of Truth, was published in June, immediately before she presented a paper on Dorothy L. Sayers at Taylor University. There she was able to spend time with Elizabeth Coon ’11, who also presented a paper at the conference: on her topic from the Literature Seminar at Messiah.  While doing research on Sayers at Wheaton College, Downing was able to have lunch with Tiffany Eberle Kriner ’98, who is currently writing a book while teaching in the English Dept. at Wheaton College. 

Alumni News

Matthew Hahn (2007) graduated May 12, 2012 from Gordon-Conwell Theological Seminary with a Master of Divinity. This summer, he  is relocating to Hanover, PA and looking for opportunities to serve in pastoral ministry. 

Andrew Riccardo (2012) had his Literature Seminar paper (on F. Scott Fitzgerald) accepted for publication in the current issue of The Oswald Review: An International Journal for Undergraduate Research and Writing.

Elizabeth Coon (2011) presented a portion of her Literature Seminar paper (on George MacDonald) at a national conference on The Inklings, held at Taylor University in June. She is currently doing graduate work in 19th century literature at the University of Lancaster in England.  

Events and Opportunities

Calling all English majors and minors on Homecoming weekend, Sat. from 2:30 to 4PM!  This year, the English Department is being honored during Homecoming.  We are preparing a sweet time to celebrate our alums and, of course, you too.  On Saturday afternoon, from 2:30 to 4PM, Messiah will offer hors d’oeuvres in the Atrium, and then we will move to Boyer 336.  Here, we want to let you savor some of the possibilities of where your Messiah experience may lead you.  Two fun alums, Carolyn Eanes and Dan Webster, will present a brief version of their amazing post-Messiah journey; also we’ve created a 10-minute video with quick highlights of lots of other alums’ stories.  But mostly we want the time to be a chance to mingle—you all, faculty, and the ones who are practicing what it means to be English majors in the world!

Working: a Symposium on Literature and Labor –  We welcome poet Julia Kasdorf (Pennsylvania State University) and fiction writer Susan Perabo (Dickinson College) for our third trienniel Poetry Symposium, October 24-26!  
SENIORS!! Continue your studies at Cambridge University. The Davies-Jackson Scholarship presents a unique opportunity for students with exceptional academic records, who are the first in their families to graduate from college, to participate in a course of study at St. John’s College, Cambridge University.  For more information on the Davies-Jackson Scholarship, visit  www.cic.edu/daviesjackson. 

Fulbright Program: teach English in Malaysia!

Recently we received word of an excellent opportunity for current seniors to apply to the Fulbright program to teach English in public schools in eastern Malaysia after graduation.  (Recent graduates are also welcome to apply.)  This was highlighted as an area of “high need” by the Education USA/Fulbright (Malaysian- American Commission on Educational Exchange) Office in Kuala Lumpur during meetings with representatives from Messiah.

Among the relevant considerations for potential applicants:

·  No teaching experience is required.

·  Applicants should be “mature, flexible, independent, enthusiastic, and willing to serve as responsible ambassadors of the United States.”

· A minimum GPA of 3.3 is expected.

· The online application includes two one page personal statements, a cv, and three letters of reference.

·  Awardees will receive a grant for travel and living expenses, health benefits, and options for loan deferments.

Interested students should contact John Harles, Fulbright Advisor, by October 3 for help with the application process: jharles@messiah.edu, x6580, Boyer 458. Applications are due on October 18th.

For further information on the Fulbright Scholarship see also: 

http://www.macee.org.my/index.php/fulbright-program/grants-for-americans-sub
and/or

http://us.fulbrightonline.org/countries/selectedcountry/69
